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Bill Analysis 

 

SB 1306 directs the Chief Information Officer (CIO) to develop a procurement policy matching 

the requirements outlined in the measure no later than January 1, 2023. The policy must require 

disclosure of the name of the state where a company that provides services, feedback on why a 

vendor was not selected, providing state agencies with a list of pre-qualified vendors to choose 

from and a list where each vendor is headquartered. The list shall be updated annually and sent to 

the Governmental Technology Applications Review Board.  

 

The measure also modifies membership on the Board by providing that the Governor may 

appoint his or her members to the Board subject to certain qualifications outlined in the measure 

and provides that the Director of the Office of Management and Enterprise Services shall not be 

the chair of the Board. The measure modifies the duties of the Board by directing the Board to 

review and approve all contracts or professional services agreements that exceed $500.00 for the 

procurement of information technology. The Board shall also approve the procurement plan 

submitted by the CIO and request reports from the CIO related to the Information Services 

Division of the Office of Management and Enterprise Services. The CIO shall provide requested 

reports with 90 days of the request. All requested reports shall also be provided to the Governor, 

President Pro Tempore of the Senate, and Speaker of the House.  
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